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SUBJECT:  
A motion endorsing the King County Electric Vehicle Report dated October 1, 2008
BACKGROUND:
In September 2007, King County sponsored a national Clean Vehicles Now conference in association with the non-profit WestStart company.  The conference featured clean vehicle industry representatives, policymakers, and vehicle fleet users and was intended to help promote “real actions today that will combat climate instability and fossil fuel dependence.” 

In May 2008, the Council adopted Motion 12744, which built on the success of the conference, acknowledged a role for innovation and technology in the county’s efforts to address climate change through battery and plug in hybrid electric vehicles (BEVs and PHEVs).  This motion further called for a report addressing the public’s use of BEVs and PHEVs; government’s role; utility provider integration; and the work of a newly formed stakeholder advisory group.

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE REPORT
Market Acceptance

The broader marketplace is moving towards “mainstreaming” these clean technology vehicles through creating a mobility technology that meets a reality that 70% of commuter trips are less than 40 miles round trip.  
Currently costs and time are a constraint.  As an example, the Idaho National Laboratories demonstration project (of which King County is a participant) has a $13,115 conversion cost and a six to twelve month backlog for retrofit batteries.
Park and Ride Facilities

The county is planning for charging stations at park and ride facilities including Redmond, Burien transit center, and the Brickyard park and rides.  It should also be noted that existing charging facilities at Issaquah Highland and Eastgate have been observed to have only limited usage.

Retrofitting existing park and rides cost $20,000 for the first two outlets and $2,000 each outlet thereafter.  New facility costs are estimated at no more than one third of those costs.  Electricity costs based on continuous daily use is estimated at $170 per year.

Local and Regional Engagement
The stakeholder advisory group has been established and consists of:

· King County

· City of Seattle

· Seattle City Light

· Port of Seattle

· Puget Sound Clean Air Agency

Additional participation by: 
· Puget Sound Energy

· Snohomish Public Utility District

· Tacoma Power

This group will be working over the next year achieve shared goals and coordinate electric vehicle programs

The Evergreen Fleets Initiative (EFI) (formerly the Puget Sound Regional Green Fleet Initiative), which consists of twenty one cities and municipalities including King County, continues to meet.  EFI is establishing green fleet standards including:

· Targets goals and strategies for vehicle acquisition

· Fleet design and operation policies

· Standardized data sharing

ATTACHMENTS:
1.
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2. Executive’s transmittal letter
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